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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston Niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No:  1000-A
Committee:
Housing and Buildings

Title:
To amend the administrative code of the city of New York and the New York city building code, in relation to cutting and capping of standpipes and sprinklers.

Sponsor: By Council Member Ignizio, the Speaker (Council Member Quinn), and Council Members Fidler, Gentile, Gonzalez, James, Koppell, Liu, Nelson, Sanders Jr., Weprin, Baez, White Jr., Gerson and Oddo (in conjunction with the Mayor)

Summary of Legislation: This legislation would require standpipes to be painted red in order to be considered in a state of readiness.  The required red paint would be maintained during any demolition operations and all existing house check valves would remain in place until completion of demolition work.  Cutting and capping of standpipes and sprinklers during demolition work would be performed only by a licensed master plumber or licensed master fire suppression piping contractor who has obtained a permit for such work.  Requests for a variance from the sprinkler requirements of this section would be limited to requests to remove a damaged or inoperable sprinkler system or a portion of such system in connection with demolitions or gut rehabilitations. Applications for construction document approvals for such requests would be filed with the department by a registered design professional.
Effective Date:  This local law would take effect one hundred eighty days after enactment except that the commissioner of buildings would take such actions as are necessary for its implementation, including the promulgation of rules, prior to such effective date.  
Fiscal Year in Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2010

Fiscal Impact Statement:
	
	Effective FY10
	FY Succeeding

Effective FY11
	Full Fiscal

Impact FY10

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


Impact on Revenues: There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.
Impact on Expenditures: There would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation.
Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
General Fund

Source of Information:

City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared By:

Jonathan Rosenberg, Deputy Director

Walter Pitts, Legislative Financial Analyst 

History:



This legislation was introduced as Int. 1000 by the Full Council and referred to the Committee on Housing and Buildings on May 20, 2009.  The Committee on Housing and Buildings held a hearing on Int. 1000 and laid over the legislation on June 8, 2009.  An amendment has been proposed and the committee will reconsider Proposed Int. 1000-A on August 19, 2009.
PAGE  
2
Intro. 1000-A

